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Employer Tax unit transfer to Department of Labor and Training  

Move, authorized by statute, takes place on April 11, 2022 
 
PROVIDENCE, R.I. – The Rhode Island Division of Taxation today provides the following 
information about the Employer Tax unit. 
 
The Employer Tax unit will be moving to the Rhode Island Department of Labor and 
Training (DLT), in Cranston, effective on April 11, 2022. 
 
Effective on that date and thereafter, the Employer Tax unit’s contact information will 
be as shown in the table below. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Email addresses for employees formerly ended as follows: “@tax.ri.gov” 
 

Email addresses will now end as follows: “@dlt.ri.gov” 
 

Background: Legislation approved by the Rhode Island General Assembly and signed 
into law on July 6, 2021, by Rhode Island Governor Daniel J. McKee authorizes the 
transfer of the Employer Tax section from the Division of Taxation to the DLT. This 
includes the equivalent of approximately 35 full-time employees.  
 
The Employer Tax unit processes all quarterly tax and wage reports (on Form TX-17), 
and accompanying tax payments, that are submitted by Rhode Island employers. 
These payments include all required state unemployment insurance taxes, Job 
Development Fund assessments, and TDI taxes. 

Employer Tax unit 

Main phone number: (401) 574-8700 

Main fax number: (401) 574-8940 

Employer Tax website: http://www.uitax.ri.gov/  

DLT website: https://dlt.ri.gov/  

Mailing address: State of Rhode Island 
Department of Labor and Training 
Employer Tax Unit 
1511 Pontiac Ave 
Cranston, RI 02920-0942 

Physical location: Hazard Building 
74 West Road 
(Pastore Center Campus) 
Cranston, RI  02920 

The Rhode Island Division of Taxation, part of the Rhode Island Department of Revenue, is open to the 
public from 8:30 a.m. to 3:30 p.m. business days. For more information, contact the Division of Taxation 
at (401) 574‐8829 or see https://tax.ri.gov/about-us/contact-us. 
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